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GRADUATE  THESIS  DEFENCE 

Mr. Allan Carson is a candidate for the degree: 
 

Master of Science in Natural Resources and Environmental Studies (Biology) 
 

Mr. Carson will be defending his thesis entitled: 
 

“Effectiveness of Soil Amendments and Revegetation Treatments at  
Huckleberry Mine, Houston British Columbia” 

 

Supervisor:  Dr. Mike Rutherford 
 

Date:  July 25, 2012     Time: 9:00 am     Room: 6-307 



TRAVEL / CONFERENCES / RESEARCH 
 
Stephen Déry presented a talk entitled “Climate change in north-central BC and its impacts on water resources” at the 
12th annual Riversheds Forum held on 2 June at Gavin Lake, BC. 
 
 
Oscar Garcia attended the 2012 Joint Western Mensurationists and Western Forest Economists Meeting in Newport, OR, 
10 - 12 June. 
 
 
Sybille Haeussler, Darwin Coxson, Phil Burton, Craig Delong, Alvaro Palazuelos and Daniel Iwama attended the closing 
conference of BC’s Future Forest Ecosystem Scientific Council (FFESC) held at UBC 11-13 June to discuss with policy 
makers and resource practitioners from across BC how the results of their research can help BC adapt its forest and range 
management framework to the effects of climate change. 
 
 
Staffan Lindgren visited UNBC graduate student Tamara Richardson and Laura Machial [MSc NRES (Biology) 2011] 27-
28 June in Cawston, BC to consult on a project investigating the effect of ants on aphid populations in organic fruit orchards 
funded by the Organic Agriculture Centre of Canada, Organic Science Cluster program. 
 
 
Phil Owens and Ellen Petticrew attended the joint Canadian Geophysical Union - Canadian Water Resources Association 
annual meeting in Banff, Canada, 5-8 June where they organized a session on Tracing and fingerprinting sediment sources 
and transfers in watersheds.  Phil, Ellen and two of their graduate students (Alex Koiter and Nick Raiffarth) gave 
presentations on research in BC and Manitoba.  At this meeting Nick was awarded the Olav Slaymaker award by the 
Canadian Geomorphological Research Group for best poster by a graduate student.   
 
Phil Owens and Ellen Petticrew also attended the International Association of Hydrological Sciences conference on 
wildfire and water quality in Banff, 11-14 June, where they gave presentations on research on the effects of the McLure 
wildfire near Kamloops in summer 2003. 
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